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COTA VICTORIA 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on 25th November, 2020 online via Zoom.
Our Vision: 
Ageing in Australia is a time of possibility, opportunity and influence
Our Mission: 
COTA advances the rights, interests and futures of Australians as we age
Apologies:
Brian Mier, Joanne Cody, Mary Walsh, Lorraine Wheeler, Sonya Janssen and Minh Nguyen.
The meeting opened at 10 am.
1. Welcome

The CEO welcomed everyone present and thanked and acknowledged the involvement of the Board, Staff, Volunteers, Life Members and Members. 
The CEO acknowledged the passing of one of COTA Victoria’s Honorary Life Members, Bob Barron earlier this year and passed on her condolences to his family and friends joining the online meeting today. 
The meeting was informed that the event will be recorded and for those not wishing to be recorded to turn their camera off.
2. Acknowledgement of Country

The CEO acknowledged the Wurundjeri people as the traditional custodians of the land on which she is meeting from and paid her respect to elders past and present and those emerging.  The CEO also paid her respects to the elders of the lands that our audience are sitting on as well as any aboriginal or Torres Strait Islanders who may be with us today. 

3. Presidents Report
The President, Mike Lescai welcomed guests to COTA Victoria’s first online Annual General Meeting.  The President acknowledged the valuable relationship that COTA Victoria has with the Commissioner for Senior Victorians, Gerard Mansour and thanked him for his participation and attendance at today’s AGM.
The President spoke about how the bushfire disaster and COVID-19 pandemic shaped the year for all Victorians and the impact it had on our families; communities; businesses and our health service providers. 

Mr Lescai thanked COTA Victoria’s CEO, Tina Hogarth-Clarke and staff for the organisation’s quick response to changing operations to provide online and call centre services from home and other remote locations.  
Mr Lescai informed the meeting that this year the organisation continued to attract highly capable volunteers for all aspects of COTA Victoria’s work.  Mr Lescai thanked COTA Victoria’s 100+ volunteers for their exceptional work.

The President acknowledged incoming board members, Maya Avdibegovic and Kathryn Brown and thanked the work of retiring board member Jean Raar.

The President acknowledged state, federal and local governments, including, community and health services and other businesses that COTA Victoria was supported by this year to ensure the needs are met on issues that affect 50+ Victorians with special thanks to:
· The Hon. Luke Donnellan, Minister for Disability, Ageing and Carers.
· The Hon. Martin Foley, Minister for Health.
· The Hon. Gabrielle Williams, Minister for Prevention of Family Violence.
· Gerard Mansour, Commissioner for Senior Victorians.
· Jackie Kearney, Executive Director, Seniors, Ageing and Carers, Department of Health and Human Services.
· Amy Schwebel, Associate Director, Sector Engagement and Service Design, Victorian Legal Aid.  

In closing the President informed the meeting that COTA Victoria will be celebrating 70 years of active community engagement next year and that the organisation has begun preparing for that birthday by thinking about how we can build a better organisation to meet future needs.
4. CEO Report

Tina Hogarth-Clarke the CEO of COTA Victoria provided an overview of the work that COTA Victoria had done this financial year supporting Victorians over the age of 50.  
The CEO spoke of the organisation’s strategic vision, its objectives and programs whilst highlighting COTA Victoria’s response to the pandemic ensuring contact with our members and other older people who rely on the organisation’s services.

Ms Hogarth-Clarke spoke specifically around the main concerns of older Victoria’s during such a difficult year and the impact of isolation on people’s mental health and well-being.  
The CEO informed the meeting of COTA Victoria’s recent organisational restructure that aims to strengthen our work in policy and advocacy, education and engagement and the prevention of Elder Abuse.  The restructure is one part of an integrated transformation effect that will include updated strategies for COTA Victoria and Seniors Rights Victoria. 

The CEO thanked the staff and volunteers for their remarkable effort during the past year with personal thanks to COTA Victoria’s President, Mike Lescai and his board colleagues for their support and guidance.  
5. Snapshot of COTA Victoria Achievements
COTA Victoria celebrated this year’s achievements.  Staff and presentations were made in the program and project areas of:

· Living Longer Living Stronger Program:  The Program’s Future – Michelle Wright
· Reach, Train & Employ: Supporting Mature Aged Jobseekers – Shirley Carlos
· Seniors Rights Victoria:  Seven Years of Elder Abuse Data in Victoria – Melanie Joosten
6. Minutes of Annual General Meeting 2019

That the minutes of the 2019 Annual General Meeting be accepted as a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Moved, John Doutch seconded, Alan Bull Carried.
7. Acknowledgement of Contributions to COTA Victoria

A COTA Victoria Life Membership was awarded to John Doutch in recognition of his 16 years of service whilst volunteering at COTA Victoria. 
The President acknowledged John’s service to the community including his instrumental support in the creation of COTA Victoria’s OM:NI Men’s discussion groups.  John was also recognised for his other community service awards, including the COTA Seniors Achiever Award received at Government House in 2015.

8. Treasurers Report
The Treasurer, Kathryn Brown presented the tabled financial statements for the year ended 30th June, 2020 highlighting the following:

· The final result at 30 June 2019 was a deficit of $51K compared to a net loss of $39K in the prior year.  

· Total income for the year was approximately $3.9M compared with $3.4M for the prior year representing an increase in total income of 14%.

· Total expenses have also increased by 14% compared to the previous year.

· Payroll expenses represent 75% of total expenses.

· Total current assets are approximately $1.7M down by 3% from the prior year with cash assets representing 86% of this balance.

· There is approximately $1.3M in current liabilities which includes lease liabilities and grant income received in advance.
· The overall net asset position of $579K remains healthy.

The Treasurer noted the changes in accounting standards of which AASB16 for leases having the greatest impact on the organisation.

Subsequent to year end, an assessment has been made of the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on the organisation.  At present, there does not appear to be any significant uncertainties with respect to events or conditions which may impact unfavourably on the organisation.  

Management will continue to assess and implement the decision necessary to keep the organisation in a healthy financial position and provide a solid base for the next 12 months which will see COTA Victoria move to new premises.

The Treasurer advised the meeting that the auditors have issued an unqualified audit opinion on the financial statements.  There were no uncorrected errors at year end or significant management, or internal controls issues noted.

The Treasurer informed the meeting that COTA Victoria’s Audit & Risk Committee issued a tender process for the audit of the 2021 Financial Statements in line with COTA Victoria’s internal processes and good governance practices.  Following this process, the Audit & Risk Committee are recommending the appointment of The Banks Group.  The Treasurer and Board thanked the outgoing Auditors, R J Sanderson for their service.

The Treasurer also thanked members of the Audit & Risk Committee for their support along with COTA Victoria’s CEO, Tina Hogarth-Clarke and Karen Iatrou, COTA Victoria’s Corporate Services Manager.
The financial statements for the year ended 30th June, 2020 were accepted.
Moved Kathryn Brown, seconded, Ken Parker.  Carried.
9. Appointment of Auditor

It was agreed that The Banks Group be appointed as Auditor for the 2021 financial year.    

Moved Kathryn Brown, seconded Graeme Bird Carried.

10. Board Appointments
The President informed the meeting that three positions were vacant.  Call for nominations were sent to Members with four nominations being received.  

The successful nominations for board appointments are:

Graeme Bird

Gregg Nicholls

Mary Downie
The President thanked outgoing board member Minh Nguyen who is anticipated to continue to represent COTA Victoria on the Seniors Rights Victoria Advisory Committee.  

The President asked for any questions from those in attendance.  The CEO confirmed that they were no questions raised in regards to the formal proceedings of the meeting.  
The President thanked everyone for their attendance.

The meeting closed at 11.25 am.
_______________

Mike Lescai
Chair

	COTAVic | AGM Meeting | Confidential | 2020 Agm Minutes Draft | 28/10/2021
	Page 1 of 6



[image: image1.jpg]